         PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
The minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 11th May 2010 at 7.30 p.m.
The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Cllr Tony Wilcox, Mike Jones, Peter England and Graham Rennie.
The Pembroke Dock NPT was represented by PCSO 8065 Kelly John.

An apology for absence was received from Mel John.

‘Zero tolerance’ policy for illegally parked vehicles in Pembroke and Pembroke Dock
PCSO Kelly John reported on Sgt.Lesley Buckle’s favourable response to the P&BCA’S letter suggesting that the police and traffic wardens should institute a period of ‘zero tolerance’ of all vehicle parking offences in the streets of Pembroke and Pembroke Dock.

Drivers who regularly disregard the law when parking their vehicles, will be given a warning of the ‘zero tolerance’ policy by articles in the local press. The most common parking offences cited in the P&BCA letter were:
· Parking on the double yellow lines

· Parking on, or around street corners

· Double parking, often outside shops, thereby causing an obstruction and restricting the field of vision of other drivers
· Adjacent to a dropped kerb

Sgt Buckle hopes to have three or more traffic wardens on duty when the ‘zero tolerance’ policy is first implemented. To achieve this amount of cover, wardens from other parts of Pembrokeshire will be drafted into Pembroke and Pembroke Dock. The start of ‘zero tolerance’ of illegal parking will be arranged to coincide with the soon to be announced ‘Not In My Neighbourhood’ campaign. 

Infringements of the Stranraer Road one-way traffic flow system

A member complained that a few drivers find it more convenient to drive their vehicle against the east to west one-way traffic flow system, sometimes in reverse gear, when they wish to make an exit from the Nelson Street end of Stranraer Road. PCSO Kelly John advised that anyone seeing a vehicle being driven in this manner should note the registration number, the time and date of the offence, and if possible the vehicle’s make, model and its colour. These details can be given to the police at the Pembroke Dock police station, or can be reported directly and anonymously by phone by dialing 101.
Incidents of antisocial behaviour around Cross Park have been reduced of late
PCSO Kelly John reported that the frequent patrolling of Cross Park and the adjoining pathways has greatly reduced the amount of rowdy behaviour by young people. 

A member reported that the trailer that was removed from a property in Cross Park was later found in a badly damaged condition in Gays Lane.
Weed control along the kerbsides of Pennar streets

A member asked if something could be done about the growth of weeds along the kerbs and gutters in the Pennar streets.

Cllr Tony Wilcox suggested that under the present economic conditions, the job of spraying the weed growth might be best undertaken by volunteers from our membership, but we would have to seek the council’s approval of the chemical spray to be used. Tony went on to say that he would check the price and availability of a back mounted sprayer, safety equipment etc. so that the P&BCA can make a decision about purchasing or hiring the equipment.
More about the muddy pathway connecting Bufferland Terrace and Treowen Road

A member suggested that owing to the present financial constraints, it is unlikely that the necessary funds to pave the pathway will become available in the foreseeable future. A cheaper solution might be to spread stone chippings along the length of the pathway, and possibly hire a powered roller to create a stable surface. Cllr Tony Wilcox suggested that a few P&BCA volunteers could provide the labour during a weekend, and he would enquire whether the council could provide us with the chippings and transport for this much cheaper alternative.
The Treasurer’s report

Tim McMahon said that the P&BCA fund presently had a credit balance of £760.10, but he would be asking the two signatories to approve a cheque for £78.40 in favour of Ron Selby, to cover his secretarial expenses over the period 12th April 2009 to 8th May 2010.

P&BCA’S Vice Chairman inaugurated as the mayor of Pembroke Dock  
Chris John (Chairman) proposed that Cllr Maureen Colgan should be congratulated by the members on the occasion of her inauguration as the mayor of Pembroke Dock, and the members wholeheartedly supported her proposal. In her reply, Maureen promised to give the job her very best efforts, and was very enthusiastic about this opportunity of serving the populace of the town during her term of office.

A P&BCA ‘get together’ in the autumn

Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman) proposed that the members of our community association, their family and friends should find a suitable venue for a ‘get together’ party sometime in the autumn, maybe after the Pembroke fair in October. The Pennar Golf Club was suggested as being conveniently close, and they are excellent caterers.
Raw sewage overflows onto the Pembroke River ‘beach’
Chris John (Chairman) said that while her husband Ken was taking a stroll along the north shore of the Pembroke River, he noticed that sewage from the pumping station was overflowing onto the ‘beach’. He reported the matter to the council, and some time later three vacuum trucks were seen close to the site, and men were working to correct the fault. Possibly, the pump or the level controller that switches the pump on and off had malfunctioned. Later, the pumping station seemed to be working satisfactorily.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 8th June 2010 at 7.30 p.m. 
